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Tim and Joanne

From: "Tim and Joanne" <timjokaiser@tm.net> TAN
Date: Sunday, January 4, 2015 5:09 PM i
To: <timjokaiser@tm.net>

Subject:  Last Ct. storm water problem

To whom this may concern,

My Name is Tim Kaiser. | reside at 4251 Last Ct., Manitowoc, WI. | have been asked to submit a letter
to Manitowoc Engineering Dept. concerning the storm water ditch that is located at the end of Last Ct.
It empties into a East/West draining ditch that flows East approximately 250 yds. to another storm
water ditch that runs North/South which runs along an old railroad bed. My concern is that the water
is not flowing at a normal rate. This is because the discharge end of the culvert has steel grating and is
blocked by debris which enters the storm water catch basin. Over the years cattails, yard waste, plastic
containers, plastic bags, etc. are slowing the flow of water. Please check your minutes from the Streets
and Sanitation Committee meeting around August of 2010. Alderman Jason Sladky brought up our
concerns. | attended 2 meetings in Aug. 2010 and presented to the committee photos of the flooding
that occurred on Knuell St. and Last Ct. June 2008. The flooding caused the North side of the ditch to
be washed out filling the ditch with rocks. Days later a crew from the Street Dept. dumped a load of
rocks on the North side of the ditch. The ditch was never dredged out. One question | asked the Street
and Sanitation committee was why Last Ct. stopped 12ft. short of my property line? Nobody knew the
answer. This matter needs to be addressed and we will be looking forward to your response. | am
enclosing photos that | submitted to Jason Sladky and at the committee meeting in August 2010.

Respectfully submitted,

Tim Kaiser

o

Timothy Kaiser
4251 Last Ct .
Manitowoc, Wi 54220-0910
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